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Thank you, Mr. President,

Japan warmly welcomes the delegation of the Republic of Sierra Leone to this session.

Japan welcomes the progress made on the human rights situation in the country, while we note with concern the negative impact of the Ebola virus outbreak on that progress, and on the country’s society and economy in general. We expect Sierra Leone to progressively implement its Post-Ebola Recovery Plan. To date, Japan has provided assistance for Sierra Leone and other countries affected by the Ebola outbreak and will continue to contribute to Sierra Leone’s recovery and the improvement of its human rights situation.

[bookmark: _GoBack]We are concerned by the many reports of police harassment of human rights defenders, including members of the national Human Rights Commission. Japan recommends that Sierra Leone take prompt action to prevent harassment by police officers of Commission members, human rights defenders and citizens.

Japan welcomes Sierra Leone’s implementation of initiatives on women’s rights, including its National Action Plan on Gender-Based Violence, while noting outstanding issues, including female genital mutilation (FGM) and domestic violence. Japan recommends that Sierra Leone continue to take measures to protect and promote the human rights of women, including the introduction of legislation to prohibit FGM.

I thank you Mr. President.

